## The Peeler Family

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches



January 2005

Dear Praying Friends,

Praise God from Whom all blessings flow. We are thankful to begin another year in service to the Lord. We hope that you all had a blessed Christmas and New Year celebration. I spent about half of December in Spring Hope, NC helping a church with their new building. We appreciate the hospitality that was shown to us by God's people there. It was our desire to be an encouragement to these dear people. The additional Sunday School space will give this church the ability to bring more people into the church to learn about Christ.

We are still seeking God's will about the timing of a trip to Yap, Micronesia. The missionary family that serves there will be returning from furlough in May and we would like to go with them. The stay would be about a month and we would help them get some additional space ready in their home since they have added a new baby to the household. We also hope to help them put in a water powered generator. The electric power in Yap is very unpredictable. The church there is growing and the needs are many. Please pray for this work.

In January we have meetings in Indiana and Ohio. We are praying that the Lord will provide new support from these and that the weather will be clear enough to allow good travel. Having lived in the south all our lives, I am sure that we will experience a different kind of cold.

We are also pleased to announce the birth of our first grandchild. His name is James Levi. He was born on December 15, 2004 and weighed in at 6 lbs and 5 oz. Everyone is doing fine. Please pray that God will save this new little one and call him into His service.

Please pray for these needs: 1)New supporting churches 2)Travel safety 3)Funds for the Yap trip. Thanks to all that sent cards and letters during the holidays. We love you all and keep you in our prayers. Write to us anytime. We love to hear from you.

In His Service.

Jack and Melinda

Jack & Miladon

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640

E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com